MINUTES – SELECTMEN'S MEETING Monday March 2, 2015 Selectmen's Hearing Room

Present: John E. Hall, Chairman; Matthew J. McDonough; Stephen G. Robbins; Rocco J. Longo, Town Administrator

John Hall opened the meeting at 7:30 p.m. and announced that the meeting is being recorded by WATD.

<u>Vote to Reduce Energy Committee Membership</u> – John Hall read the letter from Gia Lane requesting that the Energy Committee be reduced from 7 members to 5 members in order to make it easier to reach quorum. After a brief discussion, Matthew McDonough moved, seconded by Steve Robbins, to reduce the number of members on the Energy Committee to five (5) effective immediately. The vote was unanimous.

<u>Family Crest Catering – One Day Liquor License</u> – John Hall read the letter from David Crest requesting a one day liquor license for a fundraising event he is catering at the Marshfield Airport on Thursday March 19, 2015 from 7:00 p.m. until 9:00 p.m. Mr. McDonough moved, seconded by Mr. Robbins, to grant this license. The vote was unanimous.

<u>Ragnar Relay – May 8, 2015</u> – Mr. Hall read the request from Ragnar Events LLC to route this relay through the Town of Marshfield on May 8, 2015. Mr. Hall noted that Safety Officer Kevin Feyler has recommended approval of this request with conditions. After a brief discussion, Mr. McDonough moved, seconded by Mr. Robbins, to approve this request contingent on adherence to the conditions set forth by the Safety Officer. The vote was unanimous.

<u>Best Buddies Challenge – May 30, 2015</u> – Mr. Hall read the request from Paul Curley to route this annual fundraising bike ride through the Town of Marshfield on Saturday, May 30, 2015. Mr. Hall noted that Safety Officer Kevin Feyler has recommended approval of this request with conditions. After a brief discussion, Mr. McDonough moved, seconded by Mr. Robbins, to approve this request contingent on adherence to the conditions set forth by the Safety Officer. The vote was unanimous.

<u>Cape Cod Getaway MS Bike Ride</u> – Mr. Hall read the request from Bill Sykes to route this annual fundraising bike ride through the Town of Marshfield on June 27, 2015. Mr. Hall noted that Safety Officer Kevin Feyler has recommended approval of this request with conditions. After a brief discussion, Mr. McDonough moved, seconded by Mr. Robbins, to approve this request contingent on adherence to the conditions set forth by the Safety Officer. The vote was unanimous.

<u>Pole Hearing – Eames Way #2014-45</u> – John Hall read into the record the public notice regarding this hearing. Mr. Barry Maffini appeared before the Board representing Verizon at this hearing. Mr. Maffini gave the Board some details on the reason for this request. After a brief discussion, Matthew McDonough moved, seconded by Steve Robbins, to approve this request to place approximately 565' of new conduit and two handholes on the easterly side of Eames Way. The vote was unanimous.

<u>Pole Hearing – Eames Way #2014-46</u> – John Hall read into the record the public notice regarding this hearing. Matthew McDonough moved, seconded by Steve Robbins, to approve this request to place two new poles on Eames Way. The vote was unanimous.

The meeting was adjourned at 8:00 p.m. There was no executive session held.

Respectfully submitted,

Catherine Burke

The following documents and exhibits were presented at the meeting: petitions from Verizon for Pole Hearings #2014-45 and 2014-46; letter from the Energy Committee asking that their membership be reduced to five; application for one day all alcohol license from Family Crest Catering; request to route Ragnar Relay through Marshfield and recommendation from the safety officer; request to route the Best Buddies Challenge through Marshfield and recommendation from safety officer; request to route the Cape Cod Getaway MS Bike Ride through Marshfield and recommendation from safety officer.